MEMORANDUM IN SUPPORT

TITLE

A LOCAL LAW to amend the administrative code of the city of New York,




in relation to the dates of expiration of licenses and license plates for tow trucks and tow truck drivers

SUMMARY OF  PROVISIONS

The bill would amend subdivision c of section 20-497 of the Administrative Code to change the expiration date from December 31st in odd numbered years for all licenses and license plates issued under the vehicle towing licensing law to June 30th in even numbered years for tow truck company licenses and tow truck license plates, and to October 31st in even numbered years for tow truck drivers’ licenses issued by the Department of Consumer Affairs. The terms of licenses and license plates that are valid as of the effective date of the proposed local law would expire on December 31st in the odd year in accordance with the law that applied before the amendment of subdivision c takes effect, and the first renewal of such licenses and license plates under the amended provisions would be for an extended term that would end, for tow truck drivers on October 31st of 2006, and, for tow truck license plates and tow truck company licenses, on June 30th of 2006. The bill would also authorize the Department to prorate the license fee for the extended license term that would apply to the first renewals of licenses that are valid as of the effective date of the proposed local law.

REASONS FOR SUPPORT


A significant concentration of license expirations occurs on December 31st  in odd numbered years when the licenses for laundries, tow truck companies, tow truck plates,  tow truck drivers and retail cigarette dealers expire.  These license categories total about 2,800 laundry licenses, 1,500 laundry jobber licenses, 6,500 retail cigarette dealer licenses, 608 tow truck company licenses, 2,891 tow truck driver licenses, and 1,935 license plates issued for tow trucks that must be inspected.


Shifting the expiration dates for the tow industry licenses and truck license plates from December 31st  in odd years to June 30th of even years for tow truck companies and truck plates, and to October 31st of even years for tow truck drivers, spreads out the license processing work load more evenly throughout the year. Evening out the processing workload will improve efficiency, reduce personnel costs and decrease the time for the processing of applications.  Moving the truck license plate expiration date to the summer months also ensures that the necessary truck inspections will be conducted under better weather conditions than prevail in December. 


Authorizing the Department to prorate the license fee ensures that the Department can collect the appropriate license fee for the licensing period that is longer than two years for the first renewals occurring after the changed expiration date. 

